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SEPTEMBER 1, 2021

Dear Family and Friends of Rollstone Congregational,

As we return to September it is wonderful to see 
signs of the church coming back to life after 
a long period away. We will begin to restart 

much of our programming at the church and are institut-
ing new things to keep everyone involved. Some may be 
questioning how we can do that when Covid-19 and the 
Delta variant are exploding. We will practice safe social 
distancing and wear masks, plus if you are not feeling 
well, we will ask that you refrain from coming to church 
for that week or the event that is happening. I believe we 
need to own up to the reality that this virus may never be 
completely wiped out because of many reasons, so we 
will deal with it in a responsible manner to keep our-
selves and everyone else safe.

There have been questions raised about various topics 
which I will attempt to answer in this space:

When will Fellowship Hour begin?
We will begin Fellowship Hour on Sunday, Septem-

ber 12th with coffee, tea, and cold beverage. The food 
will be added once we can �gure out a safe way to offer 
food that is either individually wrapped or passed out by 
servers. Speak with Mary Anne Smith if you are willing 
to do either of those options. We will limit the number of 
persons at a table to be 4 individuals.

When will meetings be conducted at the church?
We are encouraging the chairpersons of the commit-

tees or boards to begin having their meetings at church 
following social distancing protocols.

Can Christian Education opportunities begin?
Yes, we will have Sunday School available with 

masks in place. Adult Bible Study will return on 
Wednesday mornings at 10:30 AM with protocols in 
place starting September 15th.

When will the choir begin?
We are starting in September, exact date is not 

known. If you are interested in singing you need to let 
Pastor Dave and Gavin know so that we can plan. We 

will be singing twice a month to start, plus need to begin 
working on Christmas music, yes Christmas is just 
around the corner.

Is there going to be anything else happening?
Yes, there will be several new opportunities for 

people to be involved in activities at the church. Includ-
ed will be Adult Day Time Fellowship twice a month. 
There will be Adult Fellowship one Saturday a month 
where we will venture out to things like dinner, the 
movies, the theater, or anything else that is �nancially 
feasible for us to do. These opportunities are a way to 
invite friends and family to be involved in the church 
life of Rollstone Congregational.  If you have ideas, 
please share with the of�ce or Pastor Dave for them to 
be explored.

When is the Pastor in the of�ce?
He is in the of�ce Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday 

from 9:00 AM until about 2:00 PM. He is available also 
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September Birthdays
4	 Paul Stansel
16	 Linda Wolfram
24	 Amanda Sicard
27	 Lorraine Michaud

Beth Porell has retired
as a teacher from the

Fitchburg School System.

on Thursdays by appointment and for emergencies (note: he 
is around, the hours will vary on Thursday.) Again, if there is 
an emergency please call his cell phone at 978-821-9571. Vis-
itations will be done at any time, please invite him because he 
wants you to feel comfortable when he is there.

What other things are coming up?
There are several things that we need to place on our cal-

endars which are important.
September 12th � Homecoming Sunday
September 19th � Final hearing on the proposed by-laws
October 17th � Annual Meeting for 2020, vote upon 

proposed by-laws
November 20th � Relay for Life Vendor�s Fair

November 21st � Budget Meeting (pending approval of 
the proposed by-laws)

December 5th � Concert of Sacred and Christmas Music 
(This is a tentative date)

Please add the Adult Fellowship on a Saturday evening 
with dates to be announced soon.

As you can see, we will begin to get very busy, we need 
your support to make them successful. 	

Programs +  Participation (support) = Success (growth) 
a vibrant church

 

Pastor Dave
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A man competing in the Iditarod dog sled race 
stopped along the trail where a previous competi-
tor had left his sled. Fearing the absent racer might 

need assistance, he went to investigate, and found the driver 
on a nearby bluff overlooking a frozen lake. Seeing him, the 
other motioned for him to be quiet and sit beside him.

Below them they saw a musk ox break from the thin 
brush and charge toward the lake rim. Planting his front 
hooves on the ice, and giving an oblique push with his hind 

legs, he went sliding, spinning slowly, some eighty feet 
across the ice. When he slid to a stop, he raised his head and 
bellowed in pride and joy a prayer of praise to its Maker.

When you �nd yourself in a wilderness where all around 
you is frozen, look around for something you might do to 
give yourself cause to bellow with pride and joy. Your Mak-
er will be watching, and sharing your triumph.

Chuck Funk

Bellow Joyfully

Rollstone�s Cookman Hall will host �ve local artists 
on September 25-26 as part of the Fitchburg Cul-
tural Council�s Open Studios event. This is the �rst 

year that organizers have worked to bring the event to the city 
and the �rst year that Rollstone has been a host.  

�In prior years, attendees were given maps and often 

drove as far as 25 miles to artists� homes and studios,� said 
Eileen Berger, Fitchburg Cultural Council treasurer. �This 
year we wanted to bring the event closer to home so that 
local restaurants, galleries and businesses could participate.  
Our Church Council has been gracious enough to provide a 
spot for �ve local women to exhibit and discuss their work.� 

Cookman Hall to Host Artists  
As Part of City Special Event

Susan Wadsworth�is recently 
retired from 27 years at Fitchburg 
State.��She taught many art history 
and studio courses and has an MFA 
from Cranbrook Academy of Art 
and an MA from Tufts University 
in art history.��Her work is in pastel, 
often with ink outlines.

The event is free to all. It will run from 9 am to 5 pm on Saturday, Sept. 25,
and 12 pm to 5 pm on Sunday. 

Masks will be required.
For more information and a brochure listing where you can meet participating artists

go to: www.fitchburgopenstudios.com

They include:
C.M. Judge, who works in 2D 

and 3D creating drawings, paintings, 
sculpture, video, and installations.  
She has been exhibited worldwide 
and is the inaugural recipient of the 
ArtsWorcester Present Tense Award.

Helen Obermeyer Simmons, 
who taught design and photography 
at Fitchburg State for almost three 
decades, works in mixed media, 
often with photography featuring 
family history.

Joanne Stowell�lives in 
Ashburnham and works with themes 
of family.

Elsa Voelcker, an adjunct pro-
fessor for many years at Franklin 
Pierce and St. Anselm�s College 
often photographs �owers from her 
own garden.

By Eileen Berger




















